MINUTES OF THE FRANK PATE PARK BOAT RAMP FEES WORKSHOP FOR THE BOARD OF CITY COMMISSIONERS FOR THE CITY OF PORT ST. JOE FLORIDA, HELD IN THE COMMISSION CHAMBER AT CITY HALL, April 29, 2014, AT 5:00 P.M.

The following were present: Mayor Magidson, Commissioners Buzzett, McCroan, Patterson and Thursbay. City Manager Jim Anderson, City Clerk Charlotte Pierce, Financial Analysts Mike Lacour and Attorney Tom Gibson were also present.

The purpose of the Workshop was to review proposals for consideration of charging usage fees for the Frank Pate Park Boat Ramp. A handout was provided with four options which included a synopsis of each option.

Roger Thomas, Dr. Tim Nelson and Mark Howze shared several thoughts and concerns with the Commission.

After discussion by the Commission, consensus was that Option 1, using the honor system for a drop box, would be the best way to see if the idea of charging is feasible. Staff was directed to redefine Option 1 and bring the revisions to the Commission.

Mayor Magidson adjourned the Workshop at 5:45 P.M.

Approved this 6 day of May 2014.

S/8/14

Mel C. Magidson Jr., Wayor

Date

Charlotte M. Pierce, City Clerk

Date

Mayor Magidson shared that money is being raised for the Fourth of July Celebration and it will not be necessary to use Public Funds for the event, nor will merchants and local businesses be asked to contribute. TDC funds will have been acquired and the Villagers will present a concert on Friday, May 23, 2014, as a benefit for the celebration.

A Motion was made by Commissioner Thursbay, second by Commissioner McCroan, to adjourn the Meeting at 7:35 P.M.

Approved this 6 day of May 2014.

Mel C. Magidsen, Jr Mayor

Pate

S/8/14

Charlotte M. Pierce, City Clerk

Date